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Official HOA 
Communications

..inside pages 8 - 21

Circle C HOA 
New Pool

Project Update
	 The Community Center and New Pool 
project is currently out to bid and we anticipate 
a late fall or early new year construction start 
date. We are in communication with the site’s 
neighbors, Clayton and surrounding homes, 
to discuss the particulars of construction. If 
anyone has a concern or question regarding 
this project, please contact the HOA at 
288.8663 or info@circlecranch.info
We will continue to provide updates via 
the website and newsletter as the project 
progresses. Currently, you can find a copy 
of the site plan, building plan and pool plan 
on the HOA website at: www.circlecranch.
info 

Monthly Board 
Meetings

	 The CCHOA Board of Directors meets 
monthly on the third Wednesday of every 
month at 6:30pm at the Circle C Child 
Development Center. There is a Homeowners 
Forum at the start of each meeting which 
residents can sign up for by calling 288.8663 
– the forum is meant as a time and place 
that residents can bring their concerns to the 
Board.  Meetings are open to residents and 
minutes of each board meeting are posted on 
the HOA website under the Resource Tab. 

HOA Holiday 
Closures

Swim Center
November 25-26
December 24-25

December 31-Jan 1

HOA Office
November 25-26
December 22-24

Jan 1

Circle C Holiday Events!
Circle C Holiday Party
	 This year’s Holiday Party will be held on Saturday, December 4th, 10am to 
12:30pm at the Circle C Child Development Center. See flyer insert for more 
information. 

Circle C Holiday Lighting Contest
	 This year’s holiday lighting contest will be held December 17-19th.  In order for 
a home to be included, the address MUST be submitted to our office no later than 
midnight, December 13, 2010. 
	 Interested in judging? This can be a fun activity for the family, friends or neighbors. 
Send us an email if you would like to volunteer at info@circlecranch.info 

Mark Your
    Calendars!
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cchoa numbers

VACANT................................................................. President
Jason Bram..................... Vice President/Development Officer
Russ Hodes...............................................................Treasurer
Chris Poynor.............................................................Secretary
Joel Pace.................................................Development Officer
Rob Johnson................................................... Board Member
Steve Urban..................................................... Board Member
Contact Information..........Email: directors@circlecranch.info

HOA Mgmt Office.......... info@circlecranch.info or 288-8663
Financial Office........................................................ 451-9901
Aquatics Director..................................................... 288-4239
Newsletter Publisher
	 Peel, Inc. Sales Office.....................................512-263-9181
	 Advvertising........advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-263-9181
Circle C Amenities
Circle C Café........................................................... 288-6058
Circle C CDC.......................................................... 288-9792
Circle C Swim Center.............................................. 288-6057
Circle C Tennis Club	General@CircleCTennis.com, 301-8685
Sub Association Info:
	 KB Enclave and Fairway Estates HOA
	 Karen Hibpshman, CMCA, Manager................... 347-2891

	 Parkwest HOA
	 Goodwin Management......................................... 502-7509

	 Streetman Enclave HOA
	 K.O. Orsak........................................................... 646-6739

	 Muirfield HOA
	 Sara Huff.............................................................. 219-1927

City of Austin Solid Waste........................................... 974.1945
Dead Animal Collection............................................... 974.2000
Abandoned Vehicle....................................................... 974.8119
Pothole Complaints...................................................... 974.8750
Stop Signs.................................................................... 457.4885
Street Light Outage...................................................... 505.7617
Schools
	 Clayton Elementary.............................................. 841.9200
	 Kiker Elementary.................................................. 414.2584
	 Gorzycki Middle School........................................ 841-8600
 	 Small Middle School............................................. 841.6700
	 Bowie High School............................................... 414.5247
SAYSA.......................................................................... 899.1049

Important Numbers

bOARD OF DIRECTORS

advertising info
Please support the advertisers that make the Circle C Ranch 

Newsletter possible. If you are interested in advertising, please 
contact Peel, Inc. at 512-263-9181 or advertising@peelinc.com. The 
advertising deadline is the 8th of the month prior to the issue. 

article info
	 The Circle C Ranch newsletter is mailed monthly to all Circle C 
Ranch residents. Residents, community groups, churches, etc. are 
welcome to submit information about their organizations in the 
newsletter.  Personal news for the Stork Report, Teenage Job Seekers, 
recipes, special celebrations, and birthday announcements are also 
welcome.
	 If you have an article of interest to the community please submit 
to info@circlecranch.info by the 10th of the month. The newsletter 
can also be viewed online at www.circlecranch.info.

mission statement
Peel, Inc. Community Newsletters

	 Our goal is to provide the Circle C Ranch community with one 
source of local news content that is provided by Circle C residents.  
Our goal is to help build Circle C by connecting local businesses with 
residents and residents with relevant neighborhood information.

"Be the Community."

Anne Derfler
Independent Beauty Consultant

11013 Pairnoy Lane
Austin, TX 78739-2101
Home: 512-394-1719
Mobile: 512-914-8324
Email: aderfler@marykay.com
www.marykay.com/aderfler

10% Off All Orders!

Mai
Orthodontics
www.maiorthodontics.com

6012 W. William Cannon Drive
Suite D-103

Austin, Texas 78749
512-892-1188
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has the integrity, knowledge, and customer service you’d expect 

from an expert with 25 years of experience in Austin real estate. 

But even more than that, Jaymes Willoughby knows Circle C real 

estate because he’s lived in Circle C for 15 years.

If you’re buying or selling in Circle C, choose 
the agent your neighbors have trusted.

512-347-9599

Jaymes Willoughby

Has the Market Stabilized
Yet?You see plenty of home statistics but what do they mean? 

Get a more accurate snapshot of your home value. Go to 
MarketSnapShotNow.com and sign up today...

Need a more in-depth analysis for selling or refinancing? Call us today.

Total average savings of $696*

Let me show you how combining home and auto policies can really add up. 
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.®

CALL FOR A QUOTE 24/7

Each insurer has sole financial responsibility for its own products.
State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company (auto), Bloomington, IL, State Farm Lloyds (home), Dallas, TX0907501TX

Car + Home Savings

Bridgette Hearne ChFC CLU CASL, Agent
3008 W Slaughter Lane

Austin, TX 78748
Bus: 512-441-3704

www.bridgettehearne.com
Circle C Resident!

*Average annual household savings based on national 2009 survey of new policyholders who reported savings by switching.

Not intended to solicit properties currently for sale.

Keller Williams Realty • Spyglass Point
1801 S. Mopac, Ste. 100 • Austin, Texas 78746
www.MetroAustinHomes.com

25years
experience
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 9	 Please - No Dumping
 9	 Ronald McDonald House Tab Collection
10	 Circle C Landscape
11	 Circle C Swim Center News
12	 Circle C HOA Children's Holiday Party
14	 Circle C HOA - New Community Center and Pool Q&A

Park West HOA News
20	 Park West HOA News 

Clubs & announcements
22	 Circle C Tennis
23	 November Events at the Wildflower Center
23	 Tennis Anyone?
24	 More Easy Non-Toxic Cleaning Solutions
25	 Let It Snow Holiday Bazaar
26	 Meet Your Neighbor
28	 Austin Newcomers Club
29	 South Austin Mystery Book Club

School news
30	 Book Fairs
31	 Local Businesses Helping Schools
31	 "A Legacy of Giving"
32	 How can you get to and from
 Clayton Elementary without a car?

In Every Issue
18	 Teenage Job Seekrs
34	 Business Classified Ads
35	 Sudoku

Table of Contents

go paperless

Classified Ads
Personal Classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used 
bike...) run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 
30 words, please e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.
Business Classifieds (offering a service or product line for 
profit) are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. at 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

Advertising 
Information

Please support the businesses that advertise in the Circle C 
Ranch Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make it possible 
for all residents to receive a newsletter at no charge.   No 
homeowners association funds are used to produce or mail 
the newsletters.  If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact Peel, Inc. at 512-263-9181 or email 
advertising@PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing.

satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
fiber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service

Steve Brougher
276-7476

1106 West Koenig Lane

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR

Master License: M-39722

l One star
2010

lonestarschoolofmusic.com4808 William Cannon

512.712.5187

$99 group guitar lessons

private lessons

all instruments

all ages and levels

rock camps

SCHOOL OF MUSIC
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Photos depicted are not actual ADC patients

ADC South Austin Specialties:
Allergy
Dermatology
Endocrinology
Family Practice
Gastroenterology
Internal Medicine
Nephrology
Neurology
Pediatrics
Rheumatology
Urology
Weight Loss Program
Lab and X-ray

Online appointment request

Medicare and most insurance plans
accepted

Over 10 years experience using our 
Electronic Medical Record (EMR)

Same-day, walk-in visits at EasyCare 
at ADC Cedar Bend 

We know that timely appointments and a convenient location are 
important to you and your family.  The Austin Diagnostic Clinic has 
expanded our family practice services to include physicians at our 
south location at 4315 James Casey St.

Now, whether you live north, south or in Round Rock, there is a 
family doctor ready to care for you and your family.  Just give us a 
call and we can schedule a same day appointment.  And, if you 
need a doctor at night or on the weekends, check out our EasyCare
services at our north location on Cedar Bend.

See our website, adclinic.com, for details regarding all ADC Family 
Practice physicians.

Be sure to visit us on Facebook and Twitter for the latest updates and health news. 

Jennette
Cross, M.D. 
Family
Practice

Shelley
Li, M.D.
Family
Practice

4315 James Casey St.
512.460.3429  adclinic.com

Now in South Austin
Family Practice Doctors at
The Austin Diagnostic Clinic

Now in South Austin
Family Practice Doctors at
The Austin Diagnostic Clinic
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Calendar of Events
November 2010

	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday
	 	 1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6

	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13

	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20

	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27

	 28	 29	 30	 31	

Newsletter
Article

Deadline

Board Meeting
6:30pm at CDC

Daylights Savings
Time Ends

Nature Nights
at Wildflower 

Center

Pool Closed;
Office Closed

Pool Closed;
Office Closed

Arbor Care

Hill
Country

Call to schedule a FREE estimate.

15% off ANY Service

Just mention this ad.
One discount per customer.

Affordable Tree Care Services
Residential & Commercial

Expert Trimming & Pruning
Tree Assessment & Treatment
Oak Wilt Prevention & Control

Oak Wilt Injections
Tree Removal & Planting

Low Impact Cedar Removal
Roof Clearing

Storm Damage
Ball Moss Removal

Large Ranches to Acreage Home Sites

Fully Licensed & Insured For Your Protection 

983-3280

KEEP THE SQUIRRELS HAPPY -
TAKE CARE OF YOUR TREES!

Andy Harkins TX-3736A
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   John Squires and the Squires’ Team with Keller Williams Realty,  your neighbors and Realtors for life! 

CircleCRealtor.com   

 John Squires and The 
Squires Team is the #1 
agent/real estate sales 
team in Circle C Ranch, 
with over 350 homes 
“SOLD!” in C.C.R. 
#10 out of Austin’s 
“Top 50” teams and 
9,000 other agents in 
central Texas. 
#2 team in Keller Wil-
liams SW market center 
for 2009.   
Austinite since 1963.  

  Hey Circle C Ranch!  What a difference a month makes!  In August, the home sales were 
slowing down when usually they speed up to have everyone closed by school.  It has been a 
different year altogether. Now, with school already started, the buyers are coming out in 
droves to our open houses and listings.  We have had as many as 35 buyers through one of 
our open houses and 24 in another.  The buyers are seeing that interest rates are incredibly 
low and listings are not coming on at the rapid pace in which they did all Spring and Sum-
mer.  Buyers don’t know how long the rates will stay low, so they are starting to put con-
tracts on houses quickly as the supply goes down.  Many sellers don’t know this, but the 
Fall is like a “second” Spring with the buyers wanting to close by the holidays, so Grandma 
and Grandpa can come see the new baby over Christmas.  There are many other reasons 
the Squires Team lists many homes this time of year and John would be happy to meet 
with you to discuss your housing needs as we approach 2011.  Just a quick call to John’s 
“Sell Phone” at (512) 970-1970 to make an easy appointment.  Thanks!   Below is the re-
cent activity of John Squires and The Squires Team.  The Texas Association of Realtors 
will not allow us to put prices on newsletters, but call John and he will inform you of all 
pricing and property features of any listing.  (512) 970-1970.  Thanks again! 

JUST LISTED!
New kitchen! Granite, 
stainless, HUGE bed-
rooms, wood floors, 3-
car garage, on green-
belt, deck! Private tree 
house with views!

JUST LISTED!
Soaring ceilings, hand- 
hewn wood floors, 
Italian glass, wall-o-
windows looking over 
pool, hot-tub and 
private greenbelt!  

JUST LISTED!
Country French brick 
Streetman on cul-de-
sac w/private treed, 
back yard. Silestone, 
upgraded, covd. Patio 
w/hot tub. Oasis!  

JUST LISTED!
Upgraded to hilt!
Granite, DCS stainless 
commercial appli-
ances, lighting, hard-
ware, 10 mile views, 
greenbelt, HUGE 
master and more! 

JUST LISTED!
Gorgeous wood floors, 
Silestone kitchen, 
soaring ceilings, wall-
o-windows looking 
over greenbelt w/
private double-deck!  

Contract Pending!
John’s buyer-pending in 
2 days! Brazilian Koa 
wood floors, salt water 
pool/ hot tub, outdoor 
fireplace, on cul-de-sac, 
backing to greenbelt! 

Contract Pending!
John’s listing—perfect 
for first-timer or young 
couple.  Positive cash 
flow, quiet, secluded 
street, best value in Circle 
C Ranch. 

Contract Pending!
John’s listing-under 
contract in one day with 
multiple offers!  Wood 
floors, private lot w/tons 
of trees.  Super-clean, 
upgraded hardware! 

   “SOLD!!”
5 bed 4 full bath backing 
to perm. greenbelt. Wood 
floors, soaring ceilings, 
double-deck w/outdoor 
living.  Fish pond, palm 
trees, loaded! 

The Squires Team are proud participants in Partners In Education! 

Milo says, “My dad 
also offers move-up 
and move-down pro-
grams for empty nest-
ers and growing fami-
lies!” Woof! 

6421 Aden Lane 

10728 Galsworthy Lane 

6609 Orchard Hill 

6304 Tasajillo Trail 

5912 Gorham Glen 

11004 Pairnoy Lane 

6824 Beatty Drive 

11200 South Bay Lane 

5932 Gorham Glen 
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CCHOA News
Deed Restriction

Tip of the Month
The CCHOA staff is currently reviewing about three sections of 

the neighborhood per month (there are a total of 18 sections) in an 
effort to remind owners of the Declaration of Covenants, Conditions 
and Restrictions (the “deed restrictions”) that each owner agreed to 
when purchasing their home in Circle C.  If you would like to report 
a deed restriction violation, you can do so via the website under the 
“Resident Services” tab – under Management Office and Forms. 

This month we would like to ask that everyone take a close look at 
your outdoor screens. If they are frayed, bent, or mottled, it may be 
time to change them out. This is an easy do-it-yourself maintenance 
item that can make a dramatic difference in the appearance of your 
home. 

It is also the time of year that many homeowners put up holiday 
decorations and lights. Please remember that decorations must be 
removed no later than January 15th. A good rule of thumb is to not 
turn on any lights until Thanksgiving. 

Neighborhood Safety
Get Connected!

	 Many of you might have received some of our recent safety 
alerts via email (if you haven’t, you can sign up for Circle C Email 
Announcements by logging onto www.circlecranch.info) and we 
wanted to bring you more ways to effectively communicate and stay 
in touch with safety topics in our neighborhood. 

The City of Austin conducts monthly meetings the 2nd Tuesday 
of each month called “Train the Trainer” where residents can 
learn more about how to set up a Neighborhood Watch Program 
in their section of the neighborhood. There will be no meetings 
November, December and January, but we’ll have detailed meeting 
information in the February 2011 newsletter.
The City also recommends that residents sign up for Citizen 
Observer (log onto: www.citizenobserver.com) which allows the 
Austin Police Department to instantly update you about crimes, 
emergencies and other important information.
You can check out crime in your area by visiting the City of 
Austin’s webpage: http://www.ci.austin.tx.us/GIS/crimeviewer/
CrimeReportSearch.html. Click on Geographic Location Search 
and then choose your neighborhood (Circle C Homeowners 
Association is the official listing). Then you can choose your date 
range and a list of all crimes within Circle C will pop up. 

•

•

•

&
Oak Hill United Methodist Church Welcomes You!

7815 Highway 290 West, Austin, Texas 78736

Oak Hill United Methodist Church is located on Hwy. 290, just west of the Hwy. 290/Hwy. 71 split (“the Y”) in Oak Hill. We are directly 
across from the ACC Pinnacle Building. Visit our website at www.oakhillumc.org or call 288-3836 for more information.

8:45 A.M. Blended Worship Service
10 A.M. Pathways Contemporary Praise 

Worship Service
11:15 A.M. Traditional Worship Service

What is Taizé Worship?
Each and every Sunday we come together as a community of faith to worship collectively. 
We share songs, respond as a group to the Call to Worship, hear the reading of scripture and 
listen to the sermon. Taizé is more personal. Not much is expected from you. YOU may 
sit in silence, listening to repetitively soothing music; YOU can chose to participate in the 
lighting candles in honor of your loved ones; YOU can pray in your seat.  
 •  Th e sanctuary is lit by candles and it is beautiful.  
 •  Th e experience is soothing and you leave stress-free.
 •  Th e scriptures are thought-provoking and the silence gives you time to contemplate 
           the message God has for you and you alone.
 •  Communion is an elegant response to that personal message.
Th e service is only one hour each month on the third Th ursday. Th e next service is on 
November 18th, at 7 p.m. and we extend a personal invitation to YOU.

Prayer
Healing
S E R V I C E

Taizé Worship

Join us SUNDAYS for Vibrant Worship
with Inspiring Music and a Positive Message 

Want the latest HOA news?
Do you want to hear about the latest happenings in Circle C from 

events to lost pets? Then sign up for HOA email announcements 
by logging onto the HOA website at www.circlecranch.info and 
opt in!
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Ronald
McDonald House
Tab Collection

	 Did you know that the tabs pulled 
from aluminum cans can bring in 
anywhere from $.50 to $1.00 per 
pound!   The HOA is continuing to 
collect aluminum soda can tabs in the 
management office so please DO NOT 
throw your cans away without taking 
off the tabs. The tabs will be donated to 
the Ronald McDonald House Charities 
of Austin and Central Texas. To read 
more about the Ronald McDonald 
House Charities of Austin and Central 
Texas, you can visit http://www.rmhc-
austin.org/  Thank you to resident Bob 
Hendee for volunteering his time to 
this effort. And thank you to everyone 
who is bringing in the tabs!

Please – No Dumping!
	 One of the many beautiful aspects of living in Circle C is all the 
green space that surrounds our neighborhood. Many of you are 
fortunate to back up to green space that may be water quality land 
or detention area or open lot. We need your help in keeping these 
areas clean and free of debris. Under no circumstances should anyone 
dump or store debris or items in any of these areas. It may seem 
harmless to dump your clippings or branches, but by doing so you 
are altering these naturalized areas and in some cases increasing the 
risk for fire.  Lawn clippings and tree and shrub trimmings can be 
placed in brown refuse bags available at Home Depot or Lowes and 
placed at the curb on trash day. If you back up to a green space, this 
is not an extension of your backyard. Please do not store firewood, 
wheelbarrows, ladders, etc. We have walked many of these areas 
recently and many residents are storing personal items outside of 
their fence and lot. As we maintain or walk these areas, these items 
may be picked up and thrown out so now is the time to remove 
them. 

Same Day Appointments Available
 512-288-9669

7900 FM 1826 Suite 220 & 240

Please Look on Our Website for Our 
New Saturday Hours: www.swpedi.com

Coffee Bar Children’s Playroom Courtesy Shuttle

           

  Southwest

3416 West William Cannon
@Brodie Next to Culver’s

(512) 891-7800

Family Owned & Operated

www.kwikkarsw.com

Mark and Jan Welp

Superior Service for You and Your Car

ASE Master Mechanics

Full Service Oil Changes

ECO Friendly Oil Option

State Inspections

30/60/90K Maintenance

Mechanical Repairs

Computer Diagnostics

12Mo/12K Nationwide
Warranty

100% AAA Customer Satisfaction
(per AAA Survey)
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CCHOA News
Circle C Landscape

		 It is mid-October and as I have told many people—
if the weather was like this all the time, taking care 
of all of the landscaping at Circle C would be great 
fun all year long.   Those heavy September rains and 
cooler temperatures created idyllic conditions for 
lots of fall flowers this year.  Some of our favorite 
plants that have bloomed this fall include Yellow 
Bells, Salvia Greggi, Mexican Bush Sage, Butterfly 
Bush, Knock out Roses, Russian Sage,  New Gold 
lantana, and Dallas red lantana.  The grasses have also looked great, 
including gulf muhly (looks like purple/pink cotton candy), and 
the miscanthus, which blooms a very nice wheat bloom this time 
of year.  We got extra blooms from the yucca this year, which are 
usually only a Spring bloomer.  
	 This fall has been a great time for finishing up the capital landscape 
improvements approved by the Circle C HOA Board of Directors 
for 2010.  The projects included a renovation at SH 45 and Spruce 
Canyon to solve some re-irrigation and drainage issues, installing 
grass at some of the corners along Spruce Canyon and LaCrosse to 
enhance visibility, installing rockwork at some remote locations to 
improve the look of natural non-irrigated areas that are visible in the 

neighborhoods, and general bed upgrades to some of the 
post office areas, Muirfield, and Circle C North.   We are 
also looking forward to two locations being finished out 
by the landowners and turned over to the CCHOA for 
maintenance—one along Via Grande in Alta Mira and 
one along Spruce Canyon in front of Fairway Estates 
Two.
	 We also planted out the median north of LaCrosse 
on Escarpment, the previous home of the Bradford Pear 

Trees that were removed last spring.  As you may recall, they were at 
the end of their life and had begun losing numerous branches and 
uprooting in this high traffic area.   In their place, we have installed 
a number of diversified shade trees including Monterrey Oak, 
Shumard Oak, Lacebark Elm and Live oak in the median and on the 
west side.  These are complimented by red and white crepe myrtles 
at either end of the median, and some understory trees including 
possumhaw holly, Mexican plum, Texas redbud and tree yaupon 
holly.    This should provide various pockets of year round color, 
with early spring blooming trees (Mexican Plum and Texas Redbud), 
summer staples (red and white crepe myrtles), fall color (Shumard 
Oaks), and red winter berries on the possumhaw and tree yaupon 

(Continued on Page 11)

For Youth Development, For Healthy Living, For Social Responsibility

Southwest 
Family YMCA

www.austinymca.org 
Come join the fun!

Come See!
The NEW
Southwest Y

Outdoor, heated 6-lane lap pool
Interactive aquatic playscape 

State-of-the-art cardio center
Group Exercise, Yoga/Pilates and 

        Indoor Cycling Studios
Half-court basketball gym
Indoor walking / running track

Kids’, Family & Senior Programs

Youth 
Basketball 

Registration 
through Nov. 21

YMCA of Austin  SW Nov ad-Peel.indd   1 10/7/2010   3:45:22 PM

www.christthekingaustin.org

Christmas Eve 
Lessons & Carols Service

and Food Drive
7:00 to 8:00 PM
December 24, 2010
Kiker Elementary School

Please Bring...
Non-perishable      food items to donate to 
the Capital Area Food Bank of Texas to help
feed the hungry and needy of our area.

The King 
Invites everyone to a 

Christ
Church
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Circle C
Swim Center News

hollies.    All shade trees will be staked for 
one year, after which they will receive a one 
year prune to establish appropriate growing 
patterns.  All trees are irrigated with bubblers 
and mulched around the tree wells.  
	 For maintenance this time of year, we will 
be finishing up a turf and bed fertilization 
with a pre-emergent weed killer.  We have 
cut back the irrigation to one time per 
week as the fall has been a little on the dry 
side.  We will also be trimming, weeding 
and mulch turning throughout along with 
starting one of the bigger projects of the 
year—HOLIDAY LIGHTING!!    Per the 
Circle C tradition, you can look for those 
lights to be on November 24, the day before 
Thanksgiving!
Submitted by Susan Hoover

Submitted by Brandon Ducote, Aquatics Director

For those of you new to Circle C, we have a year-round heated swimming 
pool so don’t let the cooler temperatures stop you from getting a work-out in!

WINTER HOURS 
Effective October 17, 2010 – March 

12, 2011

LAP SWIM
Monday-Friday

6:00-10:00 a.m. and 3:30-7:00 p.m.
Saturday - 8:00-11:00 a.m.

Sunday – Closed

HOLIDAY - ADJUSTED 
HOURS

Nov. 22-23 - 3:30-7:00 p.m.
Nov. 24 & 27 - 8:00-11:00 a.m.

Dec. 20-23 - 8:00-11:00 a.m.
Dec. 27-30 - 8:00-11:00 a.m.

HOLIDAY - CLOSURES  
Nov. 25-26
Dec. 24-25

Dec. 31-Jan. 1

CC Landscape -  (Continued from Page 10)

Custom Painting
Home Remodeling 

Custom Wood Flooring
Custom Cabinetry

Decks and Outdoor Living

Visit our showroom at: 
3401 West Slaughter Lane

Austin, Texas 78748

Contact us at:
www.sitrichouseandhome.com 

512-291-0804

Farrow & Ball 
Paint and Wallpaper 
Products Available!

Home Decor and Gifts 
Available In Our Showroom!

Open Mon-Fri 10am-6pm
And Saturday 10am-3pm
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CCHOA News
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EXPERIENCE
THE DIFFERENCE!

Look for Ashley and her open house signs every Sunday afternoon in Circle C!

Ashley Stucki • 512.217.6103 (cell)
Keller Williams Realty Lake Travis

AshleyStucki@gmail.com

www.AshleyAustinHomes.com

top 25
agent
2010

Under $350k – call for current pricing!

Under $800k – call for current pricing! Just Sold!

6546 Tasajillo Trail

4002 Spanish Oak 6433 Aden Lane

No oNE WoRKS HARDER To HELP you buy AND SELL youR HomE!
Pricing Strategy for Today’s Market  •  Design and Staging Team  •  Handyman Services 

Curb Appeal Landscaping  •  Move Up Program with Flexible Commissions
  

Ashley is professional,

responsive and a good

negotiator. Thanks to Ashley

and her expertise, we sold

our house in less than 20 days.  

We highly recommend

Ashley and her team to anyone 

looking to buy or sell!

– Sara Davis

Under $425k – call for current pricing!

6501 Aden Lane

”

“A
CC ranch Homes above $450k typically 
sit on the market for 72 Days. Ashley 
Sold this home in only 20 days!

11113 Pairnoy
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Circle C HOA

Town Hall – September 16, 2010
New Community Center and Pool Q&A

Topic: Community Center Building

Q:	 Have you considered using the community center as a gym?
	 	 Now that the design has been completed, we will focus on the 

programming for the  community center building and what activities 
and programs will be planned. There are no current plans to purchase 
gym equipment, but there may be an opportunity for  fitness type 
classes. 

Q:	 If there can be over 400 people at the facility, why are there 
only 80 parking spaces?

Q:	 What is the city code requirement for parking spaces?
	 	 See the website (www.circlecranch.info) for City of Austin Parking 

requirements. 

Q:	 Will there be a charge for building use?
		  Yes, there will be a charge for building use, we are just beginning 

to focus on the programming for the building including what fees 
may be applicable. We will share 	this information once we have 
come up with a plan. 

Q:	 Why do we need a community center when we lack the funds 
and have two schools, one right next door?

Q:	 Why do we need all the building space?
	 	 The HOA conducted several surveys over the past 5 years that 

indicated a resident need/want for indoor community gathering 
space. All HOA boards that were involved 	carefully weighed the 
pros and cons of developing a pool and a community center. 		
Including the building was determined to be in the best interest of 
the community overall especially given the outcome of the West Pool 
Committee’s work as well as the surveys. The community center 
building will serve as a central identifiable location for  the HOA 
offices, provide meeting rooms for the HOA board and committees 
and serve as a rentable space for residents for private functions. 
The HOA will also utilize this space for special events for the 
community. 

Q:	 Is there enough restrooms to handle the capacity? 
		  Restroom fixture quantities are determined by code requirements 

for City of Austin for this type of building occupancy, which is 
Assembly and this project meets those code requirements. 

Q:	 Will there be a cafeteria or concession area like in the  
current pool?

Q:	 Why is there no café? 
Q:	 Why is there no kitchen or café?
Q:	 Will there be a café/store for kids to buy a drink and snack?
Q:	 Who will operate the concession window?
Q:	 Will outside food and drink be permitted?
Q:	 Can you clarify whether food can be sold at the pool?
	 	 The HOA considered various options for food service when 

designing the Community Center and pool space. Cost was a major 
factor in deciding not to include a full commercial kitchen. In 
addition, the CCHOA decided that they would rather not be in  
the role of landlord over this space and instead allow more flexibility 
in the provision of  food.  Rather, there will be a catering kitchen 
available to residents who rent out the building space and concessions 
will be sold from this area for pool patrons. We are just beginning to 
focus on the programming for the project and will be determining 	
the rules for the building and pool including whether outside food 
or drink will be  allowed. 

Q:	 What activities are available for older children?  
Q:	 Where are the areas for the many pre-teens and teens around 

Circle C?
Q:	 What space is available to serve young teens?
Q:	 Are there any activities for children older than 10? 
		  Activities for older children will include a large slide, pool 

volleyball and basketball, wi-fi, lay out areas on deck and lawn 
(Continued on Page 15)
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and possibly future programming that has not yet been identified. 
In addition, the current pool facility programming will continue.

Q:	 What activities are planned for the months of October 
through April?

		  We are just beginning to plan the programming for the community 
center building and will consider various activities for different  
age groups. 

Q:	 What is the deepest area of the pool?  
		  5’ in the adult area and 4 feet in the volleyball middle section

Q:	 Have you considered a diving board and deep area?  
		  Yes, we did consider. However, space and additional insurance cost 

factored in to the decision to ultimately not include in the project.

Q:	 Why is the pool size so small? 
Q:	 How did we determine that the size of the pool was sufficient 

for our needs? 
		  The size was a function of tree preservation, pool construction 

costs, and an understanding that the size is larger than what people 
realize. It is approximately 100’ in both directions of the longest axis. 
We have posted an image on the website that shows the new pool 
layout drawn over the existing pool layout in order to give everyone 
a sense of size. 

Q:	 Does the slide make the pool become a “waterpark” thus 
more insurance cost? 

		  The slide and site in general will add to our current  
insurance costs. 

Q:	 Why is there only one slide if capacity is 300 people? 
	 	 Cost, space and tree preservation were all factors in deciding on 

the number and type 	 of slide. Future boards may decide to add 
additional features as budget permits. 

Q:	 Will the pool be open in summer 2011? 
	 	 The goal is to complete construction in late summer/early fall  

of 2011. 

Q:	 Are there trees located inside the pool fence?  
	 	 Yes, the goal was to preserve as many trees on the site as possible 

and we believe we have achieved that goal. 

Q:	 What is the ground color of deck? 
		  A muted earth tone.

Q:	 Will there need to be a lifeguard stationed at the base of the 
slide to prevent collisions, thus more cost? 

		  Yes.

James “Bo” Evans, D.D.S
Now Open & Accepting 

New Patients! 
9001 Brodie Lane, Ste. C-1

512.282.5900

Come experience comfortable 
dental care for your entire family 

in our state-of-the-art office. 
Dr. Evans has practiced dentistry 

in Austin for over 10 years, 
and has moved his practice 

closer to home in southwest Austin.
He is eager to provide your family 

with the best dental 
experience possible

Please visit our website
www.evansfamilydental.com

Circle C HOA- (Continued from Page 14)

(Continued on Page 16)
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Q:	 Where will the noisy pool pumps be located in relation to 
the building?   

	 	 The pool equipment will be housed in the pool mechanical building 
(noted on the site plan as “MECH”. The pump motors do make some 
noise, but they are not large, and are in a semi enclosure and should not 
even be heard in the pool area, much less the nearest home owner. 

Q:	 Will the trash and mechanical be hidden since they face the 
trails and parkland?  

		  Yes, City of Austin code requires these items to be screened. 

Q:	 Where will the retention ponds be located and will they be 
fenced off with ugly chain link fence?

Q:	 Where will the run off sprinklers be located and can they be 
located farther away from the homes on Doswell Lane?  

		  The ponds are in the far NE corner of the site, the sprinklers are 
positioned to spray and runoff (if any) back toward the pond and 
away from the neighbors. We have not yet identified the fencing for 
the pond, but it will have to meet City of Austin code. 

Q:	 Are there contingency plans to help save the Live Oak trees?
		   Our team committed a lot of time to reviewing the trees in detail. 

Much of the site planning and positioning of elements happened ON 
SITE so as to protect as many trees as was reasonably possible. 

Q:	 Will there be more trees/shrubs planted to help hide the noise 
and sight of the parking lot from the homes on Doswell Lane?   

		  Trees/shrubs will be planted to help provide adequate screening 
throughout the project. Consideration for homes will be made as 
needed during the project. The project is situated on the property so 
as to reduce the likelihood of any substantive impact on the homes 
on Doswell Lane.

Q:	 What kind of outdoor lighting will be used? How bright? 
Where will they be located?  	

Q:	 Will the lights be on all night?
		  We have not yet determined the location of all outdoor lighting, 

but will certainly take into account all surrounding neighbors as 
well as the need for property and personnel security. 

Q:	 Has a traffic study been done?  
Q:	 Has a vehicle trip analysis been done? 
	 	 A TIA (traffic impact analysis) was done for all of the Circle C 

West area in 2000 with development agreement and zoning for the 
entire area west of La Crosse.  This included the traffic impact for 
a planned elementary school site (now Clayton Elementary) and a 
planned community recreational site (Community Center and 	
Pool Site) along with all of the residential off La Crosse West and 

Fast, free appraisals; I will 
come to your business or 
home. I have been buying 
cars in Austin for over 18 
years. Why drive all over 
town? I’ll buy any make, 
model or year vehicle. 
Please call Patrick for 

your fast, free appraisal. 

(512) 750-8289

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
www.downunderautosales.com

dwnunder@hotmail.com

 I’ll buy
your car!!

Circle C HOA- (Continued from Page 15)

(Continued on Page 17)
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Spruce Canyon. This  information was used by our designers in the 
development of the project.  

Q:	 What is the parking capacity and how will it affect the 
already congested La Crosse/Clayton parking problem and  
traffic flow?   

		  The parking was determined by both City of Austin code 
requirements and the direction of the CCHOA board. 

Q:	 What is the distance in feet from the curb of Spruce Canyon 
to the beginning of the parking lot?  

	 	 About  60’

Q:	 Can cars turn around in drop off?  
		  Yes

Q:	 Will the position of the parking lot create a cut-through for 
traffic in the morning and evening for Clayton traffic?  

		  The driveway as it has been designed does not allow for traffic to  
cut through. 

Q:	 What is the location of future construction such as bb court, 
playscape, etc.? 

Q:	 Will there be a playscape? 
Q:	 Will there be a full bb court? 
		  Future construction that future boards may consider include 

a connecting drive, basketball sport court, playscape and  
another building. 

Q:	 Are there several bike racks planned?  
	 	 16 spaces; these are easily added if more are necessary.

Q:	 What is  the projected cost of the pool? Of the  
community center?  

	 	 Total project is budgeted for approximately $4 million. We are 
about to enter into a detailed cost estimating phase and more accurate 
numbers will be presented in the weeks to come.

Additional Services 
Available:
• Fire Ants

• Honey Bees
• Animal Trapping

SPECIALIZING IN 
RODENT AND TERMITE

CONTROL!
Call or go online to schedule
your free inspection TODAY!

EXCLUSIVE TO 
CIRCLE C RESIDENTS!

Quarterly Pest Control only $60 plus tax

Service
Includes:

· Interior Service
· Exterior Service
· Lawn Application

info@absolutepestmgmt.com

Circle C HOA- (Continued from Page 16)

explore. visit. apply.

hyde park baptist schools . hpbs.org
excellence.  christ-centered.  community.  biblical worldview.

Choose an Admissions Event!
nov 11 . nov 12 . nov 16 . dec 7
Join an Admissions Tour or attend a Student 
Shadowing Day.  Look into our (K-8) Speedway 
Campus or our new High School Campus at 
Mopac/Braker.  Visit hpbs.org for event 
locations and details.  

rsvp today! admissions@hpbs.org
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NOT AVAILABLE
ONLINE

Assess your needs
Conduct a Best Price Analysis
Conduct a Best Price Competition Review
Perform an Initial Consultation
Review your Net Analysis
Conduct a home staging consultation
Complete a home pre-inspection 
Launch our Goldwasser Advantage 
marketing plan
Initiate home warranty protection plan
Complete your property profile
Develop marketing copy
Complete required paperwork
Perform virtual tour and photography
Install yard sign and full color flyers

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•

•
•
•
•
•
•

List your property on the MLS
Broadcast your listing online
Promote and track showings
Skillfully negotiate offers

...and much, much more!

The results speak for themselves!

•
•
•
•

www.GoldwasserRealEstate.com

WHAT’S YOUR 
ADVANTAGE?
The Goldwasser Advantage listing system is designed to give you 
the best advantage when selling your home! Our listing system is 
a proven process in which we will:

Need your home sold?
Call the agent who gets results! 

Chad Goldwasser  •  512-470-2277
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for 12/21/09 through 4/23/10.
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From the Board of Directors
	 At the time this column was submitted for publication, six 
homeowners had volunteered to fill three open Board positions 
until the February annual meeting.  Selections will be made after 
interviews are completed and announced before or during the regular 
Board meeting scheduled for October 19.  By the time you read this 
issue of the newsletter, the names of the three directors will be posted 
on the Park West website and the mail center bulletin boards.  

Emergency Vehicles on Park West Streets…
(A reprint from August 2009…and still topical)
	 Thanks go to Fran Greve, a member of the PWHOA Bylaws and 
Rules Committee, who gathered the following information while 
doing research about parking on our neighborhood streets and put 
it in writing for this column:
	 The firefighters from Station 43, our local station on Escarpment,  
made a community service call to Park West on Monday, June 29, 
2009, and drove through the neighborhood in one of the fire trucks 
used to respond to emergencies.  The purpose of the visit was to assess 
maneuverability for fire trucks and EMS equipment on Park West 
streets in the event they have to make a first responders call in our (Continued on Page 21)

Park West HOA News
(Specifically for Park West Residents)

Austin Immediate Care is a true urgent care center, 
       not a hospital emergency 
           department in disguise. 

5000 West Slaughter Lane |  Austin, TX 78749
Hours: 10 a.m. – 9 p.m., M-F  |  9 a.m. – 7 p.m., weekends

Call 512.282.2283 or visitwww.austinimmediatecare.com

Austin Immediate Care is a true urgent care center, 
       not a hospital emergency 
           department in disguise. 
       not a hospital emergency 
           department in disguise. 
       not a hospital emergency 

Aff ordable: Urgent care co-pays—saving you $$
Quality: Board certifi ed physicians with ED experience

Convenient: Most patients are treated and released within one hour
Comprehensive: On-site diagnostic tests, laboratory, CT scans and x-rays

Practical: Open 365 days per year with extended hours

Before you visit a medical facility that calls itself 
an urgent care center, make sure that you will 
be charged urgent care co-pays—the diff erence 
could mean hundreds of dollars for you and your 
insurance company!

neighborhood.  Lt. Josh Anderson and his fellow firefighters drove 
the neighborhood and made some suggestions for maintaining our 
streets to ensure that the first responders (fire and EMS) have quick 
access in case of an emergency.   They expressed concerns about 
negotiating the curve on Tasajillo Trail in the approximate area of 
houses numbered 6408 - 6425 and 6501 - 6526 if there were cars 
parked on the street. This area would be impassable if both sides 
were blocked.  They also doubted they could make the turns directly 
out of our three cul-de-sacs if there were cars parked close to the 
intersection or directly across from the cul-de-sac street.  (Note:  A 
City of Austin ordinance mandates parking no closer than 20 feet 
from an intersection.)  It may require several attempts at backing/
going forward/backing again to turn.  The roundabout, at the bottom 
of the east side of Park West, is a similar situation; however, it is illegal 
to park in a roundabout.  The fire trucks stationed on Escarpment are 
pump trucks.  Pump trucks can range from 24 - 28 feet long, while 
ladder trucks can be between 35 - 50 feet in length.  This makes it 
very difficult to maneuver in a small area.  Equipment ranges from 
7 feet to 10.5 feet wide.  Since our streets are approximately 25 feet 
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Park West News- (Continued from Page 20)

wide, if cars are parked on both sides of the street, the fire trucks 
and EMS equipment may not be able to pass.  The following are a 
few suggestions for keeping our neighborhood streets safe:
•	 Park your car on the driveway or in the garage to lessen the 
obstructions emergency vehicles face in order to negotiate our 
streets.
•	 Whenever possible, don’t park opposite another car on the street.  
Have guests space their parking so that there is adequate room for 
emergency vehicles to pass.  
•	 Park at least 20 feet away from an intersection - it’s the law. 
•	 Allow 15 feet on each side of a fire hydrant, whether or not the 
curb is painted.  (Park West does not have painted curbs alerting us 
to the location of a fire hydrant.)
•	 Remember that emergency vehicles require a much larger turning 
radius than any car we drive.  Park cars to allow for easy and quick 
egress from the cul-de-sacs. 
•	 Do not park in the roundabout.  
•	 Be particularly aware if parking on the curve on west Tasajillo Trail 
since this presents a hazard for both visibility and maneuverability.   
	 We are fortunate that we have a fire/EMS station in the Circle C 
Ranch community.  By following some guidelines and a few laws 
regarding parking, we help the firefighters and EMS responders do 

their jobs in addition to making Park West safe for all our residents.  
Many thanks to the firefighters who made this community service call 
and to all emergency personnel for their dedication to our safety.  

Landscape Update
	 In the October issue, an in-depth article about lot 103, Park West’s 
watershed-protected common area, was projected for this issue.  Due 
to time constraints, we have rescheduled the article for the December 
issue.

Been There, Done That
	 Tell us about your vacation, a special trip, or how you chilled out 
this past summer.  E-mail Jackie Rollins or give her a call at 301-
1839 with details.  

Good Neighbor(s) of the Month
	 They are plentiful and they are out there doing nice things 
for their neighbors every day.   Please help us give them the 
recognition they deserve with a write up in this column.                                                                                             
           

Until Next Time
	 This is your column and your input is important.  Without it, 
there wouldn’t be a column.  So please contact JackieRollins02@aol.
com with your items of interest.  

Submitted by Jackie Rollins

512.288.4469
Karmaspassion4fitness.com

Are you fit for fAll?

lose the fAt • sculpt some muscle
melt the muffin top • feel energized

flAtten your stomAch • look AmAzing
reAl results • fun workouts

chAnge your mind • chAnge your 
body • chAnge your life

i lost 50 pounds 
and revamped

 my body

let me help you 
do the sAme!

affordable rates!

BALLET SOUTHWEST ACADEMY
presents

the
nutcracker

a traditional holiday ballet

choreographed and directed by Lisl Vaillant- McDonald

DEC 4  4:00pm, 6:00pm

DEC 5  2:00pm

AUSTIN WALDORF SCHOOL THEATRE

TICKETS- $15

288-8282

balletsouthwestacademy.com
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Clubs & Announcements
Circle C Tennis
FREE TENNIS CLINIC 

FOR CIRCLE C RANCH 
RESIDENTS

	 A complimentary clinic was offered to the Circle C 
Ranch Residents on Saturday, October 9, 2010.  On a 
beautiful day to play tennis, players that attended the clinic 
were: Melanie Agrawal, Amit Agrawal, Amy Liu, Kenji 
Nakajima, Leslie Suez, Steven Kwan, Arlene Gustafson, 
Hank Mol and Mary Mosher.  Drills to develop proper 
tennis strokes and strategies were introduced by Manny 
Solorio, Tennis Professional, and Fernando Velasco, 
General Manager and Director of Tennis at Circle C 
Tennis Club.   Velasco adds: “These players were hungry 
for instruction and for a good cardio tennis workout.  
Due to the great feedback given by this group, we may 
offer this special event again in the near future.”
Submitted by: Fernando Velasco, General 
Manager, Circle C Tennis Club.
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*  Repaints -
    Interior, exterior, and much more 
*  Free on-site estimates 
*  Established company for 17 years
*  BBB member
*  Painting, staining, and popcorn ceiling removal 

Please contact Robby Chapman at
512-632-5990 with D&W Painting, Inc.
or by email - robby@dwpainting.com

We look forward to helping you
create your perfect home!

BUSINESS FORMS
NEWSLETTERS

FLYERS
ENVELOPES

LETTERHEADS
NCR SNAP APART

FORMS
RUBBER STAMPS
BUSINESS CARDS

1-888-687-6444 ext. 24
Solving all your printing needs.

NOVEMBER Events 
At the Lady Bird Johnson 

Wildflower Center 
Nature Nights: Astronomy 
Friday, November 12, 6 to 9 p.m.

A wonderful way to learn about constellations with help from 
McDonald Observatory experts. $1 admission. 

Paper Sculptures
Saturday and Sunday, November 20 & 21

Paper sculptures by the inimitable Shou Ping and new accessories 
from Leaf Leather in the store. 

Thanksgiving
The Wildflower Center will be closed Thanksgiving Day, 

November 25

Pre-Christmas Specials. 
Friday through Sunday, November 26 through 28

Save on selected cards, ornaments and gifts. Informal lunchtime 
modeling in the café. 

Tennis Anyone?
	 Looking for ladies at a 3.5 - 4.0 level who just want to have fun 
playing tennis with ladies in the neighborhood. We usually play 
in the morning at nearby school courts (Bowie 
or Gorzycki).  We'd love to have you join us! 
Email me at thomsonbeverly@att.net  
Submitted by Bev Thomas
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$149
Complete Care Home Maintenance 
Package - Fall Special (regularly $249)

Who is CHORE Masters?

We are the premier home concierge 
company offering superior service at a 
reasonable rate.  At CHORE Masters we 
provide:

	Home Maintenance Packages
	Handyman Services
	Lawn Care Services
	Interior and Exterior Painting
  Real Estate Services

(512) 219-6159 • www.mychoremasters.com

The holiday season is coming! 
Let us hang your lights and decorations 
on your home so you can stay off the

 ladders and enjoy the season. 

More Easy Non-toxic Homemade Cleaning Solutions
	 I hope that you liked the cleaning solutions I provided last month.  
This month I will focus on the kitchen and will start with the 
dishwasher.  I have not found a satisfactory homemade solution for 
dishwasher detergent, but I have found a good recipe to prevent water 
spots.  To prevent water spots in the dishwasher, make a batch of the 
following:  combine 1 cup Borax and ½ cup baking soda.  For each 
load, put 1 teaspoon of this mixture in the dishwasher along with your 
regular dishwasher detergent.  Just a quick note here, most of us use 
too much detergent in our dishwashers.  Check your manufacturers 
guide for the recommended amount.  I found I was using way too 
much detergent.  When I cut back to their recommendation, I find 
that my dishes still get just as clean, and I save money.  
	 To clean a microwave, wet a dishcloth or sponge and place it in 
the center of your microwave.  Heat the wet cloth or sponge for 30 
– 40 seconds.  The steam this creates will help loosen any hardened 
spills.  Be sure to let the cloth or sponge cool before handling, and 
then use it to wipe down the inside of the microwave.  This is also 
a good way to disinfect your sponge, but always make sure it is wet.  
Never put a dry cloth or sponge in the microwave.  Please don’t ask 
me how I know.

	 For a wonderful non-toxic drain opener, pour 1 cup salt and 1 
cup baking soda down the drain and follow with several cups of 
boiling water.  To freshen a disposal, put lemon or orange rind in 
the disposal and run.
	 I like to wash my vegetables with a vegetable wash that I make 
myself.  In a very large pitcher, combine 1 cup water, 1 cup distilled 
white vinegar, and 20 drops of grapefruit seed extract.   Slowly 
add 1 tablespoon of baking soda and stir 
slowly.   Once the mixture i s 
combined and has quit 
fizzing, pour into a 2 cup 
capacity spritz bottle.  
Spray your fruits and 
vegetables with this 
mixture  and r inse .  
Note:  I am usually able 
to find the grapefruit 
seed extract in health food 
stores/sections.  The extract 
is a little pricey but the fact 

(Continued on Page 25)
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W W W . M C L A N E F A M I L Y D E N T A L . C O M
5000 W. SLAUGHTER LN AUST IN, TX 78749

512.292.8002

COMPASSIONATE, CONSERVATIVE, COMPREHENSIVE
DENTAL CARE FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY

Preventative Care  Smile Makeovers  Cosmetic Service
Implant Crowns  Porcelain Veneers  Periodontal Treatment
Crowns & Bridges  Tooth-Colored Fillings  Oral Sedation

Nitrous Oxide  Tooth Whitening

COMPLIMENTARY
TOOTH WHITENING

or
$50 TREATMENT GIFT CARD

M
oP

ac

William Cannon

Slaughter Ln.

new patient special:
(with adult exam, x-rays, and cleaning)

that one bottle will make many batches; I like to share it with friends.  
The wash will keep a long time which is good because one batch 
goes a long way.  
	 To disinfect kitchen counters there are many options.  One of 
my favorite ways is to slice a lemon or grapefruit in half and rub 
the cut half over the surface and let dry.  You can also combine one 
teaspoon of grapefruit seed extract to 2 cups of water in a spray bottle 
to spray on counters to disinfect them (make sure to avoid getting 
this in your eyes).   There are many essential oils, such as lavender, 
clove, and tree tea oil that can also be used in place of the grapefruit 
seed extract as a disinfectant if you prefer their scents, but with any 
essential oil, be sure that all members of the household can tolerate 
their scent.  Many people have a sensitivity to scents and cannot 
tolerate some of the stronger ones.
	 I hope you find these solutions helpful.  Next time I will share 
bathroom cleaning solutions.  
Submitted by Lisa Todd

Easy Non-toxic Cleaning Solutions- (Continued from Page 24)

Let It Snow
Holiday Bazaar

PRESENTED BY SETON
SOUTHWEST HOSPITAL VOLUNTEERS

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 3, * 6:30 – 9:00 P.M.
Thank you to our generous sponsors!
	 This event benefits the Sr. Jean Wesselman Nursing and 
Allied Health Scholarship Endowment and special projects at 
Seton Southwest Hospital, as designated by the Seton Fund 
Board of Trustees.
	 Enjoy wine tasting and hors d’oeuvres from some of 
Southwest Austin’s favorite restaurants while strolling the 
bazaar to the sounds of holiday music.
	 For tickets and more information, please contact the Seton 
Southwest Great Habits Gift Shop at 512-324-9018.
LIVE MUSIC * PRIVATE SHOPPING FOR HOLIDAY 

GIFT ITEMS *SILENT AUCTION & YULE TREE
Submitted by Eva Byington
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SM

(512) 257-COLD
(877) 413-COLD

(2653)

(2653)

Servicing all make and models! TACLA26781C

SB Services, LLC

Maintenance Agreement $125. 00

*$125 for first unit. $75 for each additional unit

Service includes -
· Two maintenance visits
· 15-point - AC System
· 15-point - Heating

Plus enjoy a 15% DISCOUNT
on Parts & Labor during
the agreement year.

Exp. 11/30/10

Per System Check-Up $49.99

Service includes Start up heating and check:
· Safety lock outs
· Electric motors
· CO testing

· Inspect heat exchanger
· Gas Valvue operation
· General Saftey inspection

Exp. 11/30/10

Exp. 11/30/10

$500 OFF
a complete

with a

Exp. 11/30/10

Not sure if your current system will get
you through the coming seasons?
Call us for a 

. We’ll evaluate your system’s
condition and recommend any needed
repairs or replacement.
Already know you need a new system?
Get a Comfort Consultation with
each complete System Replacement!

Call us

Meet Your Neighbor.....
 Happiness is in your choices.  Dixie and 

Arlo Schurle have made some fortuitous 
choices to enjoy a life well-lived.  Their name 
is well known in Park West HOA,   but I 
would like to put a face to this couple by 
providing some background information of 
their previous life before their rather recent 
arrival in Park West.     

 Dixie began to make her plans early.  She 
claims she was only six when she told her 
mother she would visit the Pyramids "some 
day".  She was playing a piano piece named 
"Go to the Pyramids". Dixie wanted a pet 
monkey.   Her dad said monkeys did not 
live in Kansas; Dixie knew she would "some 
day" travel to the monkey's country.  Arlo 
was raised in a more traditional setting.  His 
escape was knowledge.   His home town, 
Clay Center, Kansas, still claims him as the 
smartest person it ever produced.  

 Their families' farms were about 10 miles 

apart but they were in high school before 
they met.  Arlo was the star in their Latin 
II class while Dixie was struggling.   She 
was dating Arlo's best friend. That romance 
took another path just when Dixie wanted 
to   attend a dance.   An important choice 
was made.  Dixie invited and Arlo agreed 
though dancing was not his forte'.  Not one 
dance was attempted for this soon-to-be 
steady couple.

  That fall, Arlo began his college studies 
at Kansas University and Dixie finished 
high school.   After his freshman college 
year, Arlo spent the summer in Germany 
on an honors program.  The next summer 
they were married.  In August of this year 
they celebrated 47 years of a marriage which 
began when they were 18 and 19 years old.  

 The couple chose their next path carefully. 
They agreed that Arlo would never mention 
quitting his dream of a Ph.D. and Dixie 

would defer her education until after raising 
their children. Their adventure began.  Arlo's 
first job took them to Indiana University 
where their first son was born.  Soon, Arlo 
took a new position at  University of North 
Carolina - Charlotte, where their second 
son was born.    Previously, Arlo had been 
accepted for a Fulbright Scholarship as 
a student at KU. He was now a tenured 
professor at UNCC.  However, the couple 
agreed now was the time to again apply 
for the well-known Scholarship. He was 
accepted.  

 The Fulbright  Scholarship took the family 
of four to Liberia, West Africa.  There were 
water outages, food shortages, race riots and 
finally a coup but something grew in the 
Schurles'  blood and they were off on what 
they consider their fairy tale life.   Six months 
after returning  to the USA from Liberia, the 
courageous couple asked themselves, "Is this 

(Continued on Page 27)
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all there is to life?"  They saw a good life in their future; but not one 
with the richness they had experienced living among the poor in Africa.  
The decision was made to pursue more adventure in their life. 

The Kingdom of Saudi Arabia was building a show-place 
university.  Dixie spent the year finishing her degree before they left 
for a new country. She took more than 60 hours while Arlo taught 
at the University and was cook, mom, dad, and housecleaner so that 
Dixie could achieve her goal.  In Saudi Arabia, they lived happily 
among many cultures and languages for 6 years.  However, thinking 
they needed to consider their sons learning their own heritage, they 
returned to the US. Arlo was quickly hired without an interview at 
a well-known school in Indiana. 

One son was in college and the other son was away at boarding 
school.  The Schurles’ were again on their own.  They left for the 
island of Guam where Arlo was on the faculty as a professor and 
was later promoted to department chairman.  Dixie had earned a 
Master's degree and was teaching in public school.  Arlo took up 
diving and Dixie had 3 to 4 nights  a week of musical activity playing 
an oboe. Life was good.  Yet again,  Arlo was given the opportunity 
to return to Saudi, this time to Riyadh, a more conservative area.  He 
wanted to go where his experience was truly needed.  Dixie landed 
a position as the Middle East Consultant for Harcourt Textbook 
Publishers and traveled around the Middle East and Africa.  Her 
job was fantastic for her and unheard of as a woman traveling alone 
and working. She reveled in meeting dynamic women who had a 
purpose in their developing country. 

 Another opportunity came when a new university offered Arlo 
a position as an experienced mathematics professor.  They moved 
to Abu Dhabi, United Arab Emirates.  Daily temperatures of 120 
degrees did not deter them and they remained there for 4 years.  
A special reason would have to present itself for them to return 
to the United States ------the birth of grandchildren.  They have 
2 grandchildren here in Austin.  Dixie is a granny/nanny 5 days a 
week.  Another son is a successful lawyer in New York City and is 
the father of their third grandchild.  After such an active life, Arlo 
obtained a teaching position in the mathematics department at UT 
where he is grateful to have no responsibilities other than teaching.  
As a civic minded woman,  Dixie served some time on  the Park 
West HOA board of directors.  She is also a member of American 

Meet Your Neighbor- (Continued from Page 26)

(Continued on Page 29)

Ruble’s
Handyman seRvices

Home Repair & Painting
Power Washing
Lawn Maintenance
Property & Gutter Clean-up
Light Remodeling/Restoration

I Do It All!

Now Offering Christmas 
Light Set-up!

Call Mark Ruble at 512.551.3728  or email 
c_ruble@sbcglobal.net for more info.

References available!
Free estimates!
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A Circle C Resident for 16 years!

Bring in this ad within 1 month of its printing
and we will give you 10% off your first visit.

Duplicates not accepted

Gentle Dental Care for Your Family
with over 31 years experience!

Call Today to Brighten 
Your Holiday Smile.

512-445-7070
Most dental insurances accepted

We will file your insurance for you!

2501 W. William Cannon Dr. Bldg.1 Ste. 101
Austin, TX 78745

Monday-Thursday 8am-5pm
Fridays 8am-4pm

www.simongarzadds.com

HAPPY THANKSGIVING
from

Dr. Simon Garza
& Dental Staff

HEATING & COOLING
Efficient Whole House Comfort Systems

Solar Powered Attic Vents
Attic Insulation

Utility Rebates and Tax Credits Available
Service & Repair on All Heating/Cooling Equipment

512-288-COOL (2665)
Brent Merchant

A/C & HeAting

www.gogreenheatandcool.com
brett@gogreenheatandcool.com

TACLB29641E

Austin Newcomers Club 
November Luncheon

Austin Newcomers is a social organization dedicated to introducing 
residents to the Austin Community and giving them the opportunity 
to meet and make new friends.  Join us at our monthly luncheon as 
well as take the opportunity to learn about and become involved in 
many varied fun Interest groups.

Time:  11:00 AM Social - 12 Noon Luncheon
Date:  November 17, 2010 	

(Reservations required by Thursday, November 11th)
For Luncheon Reservations email: LuncheonDirector@

AustinNewcomers.com or Diane Israelson 512-467-4979
For other Newcomers information 	

visit www.austinnewcomers.com or call 512-314-5100
November Program:  Dave Reilly and Bill Elsey 	

from the Duchman Family Winery
November 17, 2010 

The Growth of the Texas Wine Industry…
To speak to us about the Texas wine industry as well as their own 

work are two people who know the Texas wine industry and the 
making of wine, intimately. 

Dave Reilly began his career in the Texas wine industry over nine 
years ago as co-founder and grape grower at Limestone Terrace 
Vineyards in Wimberley, Texas - located inside the designated Texas 
Hill Country American Viticulture Area. Along with growing his 
own grapes and selling to local wineries, Dave also installed and 
maintained several vineyards throughout central Texas. 

In 2006, Dave met winemaker Mark Penna, a 20-year Texas 
winemaking veteran – upon the planting of the vineyards at the 
Mandola Estate and Duchman Family Winery. Dave brought his 
knowledge of the vineyard into the winery and as an understudy 
to Mark Penna, soon learned winemaking on his own. In 2008, 
Dave became Chief of Winery Operations and Winemaker at the 
Duchman Family Winery where he works today.

Bill Elsey serves as the Director of Sales at the Duchman Family 
Winery. He manages the tasting room and wine club as well as works 
as a production assistant in the cellar alongside Dave Reilly. Bill is a 
Certified Specialist of Wine through the Society of Wine Educators 
and a Certified Sommeliér through the Court of Master Sommaliérs 
and is pursuing higher levels of certification in both.  Please join us 
for an enlightening afternoon and meet new friends.
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9600 Escarpment Blvd, Suite 745
Austin, TX 78749, 

• UPS
• FedEx
• US Postal
• Private Mailboxes
• Packing Supplies
• Gifts / Cards
• Wine Shipping
• eBay Consignment

9901 Brodie Lane, Suite 160
Austin, TX 78748, 

Postmark’d
Monday-Friday 8 am - 6 pm •

Saturday 8 am- 4 pm •
Sunday Closed •

Mail & More
Monday-Friday 9am - 6 pm •

Saturday 9 am- 3 pm •
Sunday Closed •

• Computer Repair
• Texas Lottery

Your
Neighborhood

Pack & Ship
Stores!

(512)282-1115

(512)301-3484

Association of University Women and looks 
forward to being involved with international  
students at UT. 

 This well-educated and courageous couple 
chose a dream life and traveled during 
their working years. They are content in 
their retirement to live simply and recall 
adventures in Egypt, China, Iran, Saudi 
Arabia, Abu Dhabi, Greece, Turkey, and 
all over Micronesia, Bali, Japan Thailand, 
Cambodia, UK, Europe, Belize, Kenya, and 
Ghana among other countries.  Specific big 
events in their life  include Arlo having the 
oportunity to shake  hands with Prince Sultan, 
probably the next king of Saudi Arabia or 
Dixie teaching the granddaughter of the once 
President of Liberia.  Other more personal 
experiences are  included in their memories 
of visits to favorite places and encounters with 
intereresting people. Dixie appreciated the 
Temple of Heaven in Beijing;  Arlo's favorite 
is La Sainte-Chapelle in Paris.  

 Dixie completes her discussion of the 

life they chose so many years ago with 
these words "Our life among many peoples 
has helped us realize that we all have more 
similarities than differences."  We are lucky 
to have this couple who have gained much 
wisdom from their life experiences, living 
among us in Circle C Ranch.   
Submitted by Glynda Eschle

[As the person who previously edited the Park 
West HOA  section of the Circle C Newsletter,  I 
wrote a column which included articles about 
our neighbors.  I believe this article  has enough 
merit to be shared with each of you.  Arlo and 
Dixie chose their lifestyle by making thoughtful  
decisions.  Their life can be an inspiration for 
all of us to actually decide how to live our lives  
when possible.

If anyone would like to recomend a person of 
interest in Circle C Ranch,  I am considering 
continuing my novice career as an independent 
columnist. I am listed in your Circle C Ranch 
directory. 

Thank you for the encouragement of many of 
my friends.  Glynda Eschle]

South Austin
Mystery Book 

Club
 If you love a good mystery story, come join 

us once a month at the South Austin Mystery 
Book Club. We meet on the third Tuesday of 
each month, at 7:30 pm, at the Sunset Valley 
Barnes & Noble on Brodie Ln.

Our November, 16th, book selection is 
The Merry Misogynist,  by Colin Cotterill, 
and our December, 21st, book is Nobody 
Move, by Denis Johnson.

If you have any questions please give 
me a call, 301-4914 or email, deschieck@
yahoo.com
Submitted by David Schieck, a 
resident of Circle C

Meet Your Neighbors- (Continued from Page 27)
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Book Fairs

WATCH LIVE services Sunday mornings or view any time at www.ghbc.org
Sunday Morning Schedule

9:30 - Blended Worship | 11:00 - Contemporary Worship | 9:30 & 11:00 - Bible Life Groups (all ages)

Great Hills Baptist Church | www.ghbc.org | 10500 Jollyville Road . Austin, Texas  78759 | 512.343.7763

Here’s To Our Heroes - Reading Saves the Day! Book Fair
	 Mark your calendars to come to Kiker and Clayton’s Book Fair 
Monday, Nov. 1st through Friday, Nov. 5th. Circle C families, 
friends, and neighbors are all invited to come out and support our 
neighborhood schools by visiting our school’s Scholastic Here’s To 
Our Heroes! Reading Saves the Day! Book Fairs. We will have many 
children’s books and lots of extras such as, educational toys, adult 
gift books, teacher books, preschool books, and lots more! This is a 
great place to start your holiday shopping!
VISA/MC/AmEx/Disc accepted!

Kiker Book Fair Hours:	
Monday - 11/1.............7:45 - 4:00
	 First Day Drawing! Purchase a book and enter in the drawing! 
Tuesday - 11/2.............7:45 - 7:00
	 Open Late for Family Night! – Drawing!
Wednesday - 11/3........7:45 – 4:00
	 Book Fair Lunch with Someone Grand Picnic 10:30 – 1:30!
Thursday - 11/4............7:45 - 7:00
	 Open Late for Family Night and Spelling Bee! – Drawing!
Friday - 11/5................7:45 - 4:00	Last day for Book Fair!

Clayton Book Fair Hours:	
Monday - 11/1.............8:00 – 5:00  	 First Day of Fair! 
Tuesaday - 11/2............8:00 – 8:00  	
	 Multicultural Literacy Night - Drawing for $25 in free books!
Wednesday - 11/3 .......8:00 – 5:00  	 Great day to buy books!
Thursday - 11/4............8:00 – 5:00
	 Shop at “Lunch with Someone Grand!” 
Friday - 11/5................8:00 – 5:00  	 Last day for Book Fair!
Submitted by Zonia Smith
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Local Businesses
Helping Schools

	 The newly created Southwest Vertical Partners is a partnership 
that empowers local businesses to help our community’s schools. 
By networking schools and local businesses together, we’re able 
to quickly find out about and meet schools’ needs; from sports 
equipment, to school supplies to volunteers. Currently, the Partners 
in Education coordinators for Baldwin, Clayton, Kiker and Mills 
Elementary Schools and Gorzycki Middle School are posting school 
needs on the SW Vertical Partners website (www.swverticalpartners.
com) and local businesses are invited to visit the site to find out how 
they can help. 
	 If you’re a small business owner interested in helping the schools 
in your community, visit www.swverticalpartners.com or contact 
Melinda McKenna at 512.288.8088 / melinda@austinreps.com for 
more info.
Submitted by Melinda McKenna

PROTECTPAINTERS.COM

WARRANTY ON ALL WORK

FREE ESTIMATES & SERVICE CALLS

LICENSED, DEPENDABLE & FULLY INSURED

ALWAYS CLEAN & PROFESSIONAL

Each franchise is  
independently  

owned and operated.

SCHEDULE A FREE ESTIMATE

512.651.2585

9600 Escarpment Blvd. Ste 745-70 Austin, TX 78749 | 512-651-2585
© ProTect Painters 2010. Each franchise is independently owned and operated. *Offer valid at 
participating locations only. Minimum purchase may be required. Limit one use per household. 
ProTect Painters is a member of the Service Brands International family.

Locally owned and
operated by your

Circle C neighbor!

$200 OFF A COMPLETE EXTERIOR PAINT JOB*

512-263-9181 www.PEELinc.com

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing
Publishing Community Newsletters Since 1991

Support Your 
Neighborhood

Newsletter.

Advertise your business
to your neighbors.

Kelly Peel
VP Sales and Marketing

512-263-9181
kelly@PEELinc.com

“A Legacy of Giving”
Program is at Gorzycki

	 Our school will be participating in “A Legacy of Giving” program. 
The mission of “A Legacy of Giving” is to empower children through 
philanthropy education to become more engaged in improving 
their communities and world through their gifts of time, talent, 
and treasure.   Our students will be guided through at least two 
academic service projects by Legacy staff and our teachers.  With this 
partnership, students will be encouraged to see a need, learn about 
it, and take the steps necessary to improve that need.    Moreover, 
students are encouraged to discover their passion and envision 
ways to improve their local community or the larger community 
of the world in which they live.   We are excited to be counted 
among the 35 Legacy schools for the 2010-2011 school year for it 
is through giving of themselves, students gain the knowledge and 
confidence that they can truly make a difference in their future.     	
	 During the 2009-2010 school year, with only 20 schools participating 
in the legacy program, more than 4,800 students from those 20 Austin 
area schools returned the equivalent economic value of $309,545 
back to the community, including 28,774 hours of volunteer work. 
This year, “A Legacy of Giving” program will be in 35 schools in the 
Austin area, including seven Catholic schools. Imagine what they can 
do now! 
Submitted by Liz Stanis
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www.facebook.com/RoughHollowLakeway

To view available homes in the community, visit:  

RoughHollowLakeway.com 
512.617.1776 

Developed by Legend Communities in partnership with Crescent Resources. Powered by Legacy International Resort Properties.

START LIVING.

ocated on Lake Travis in the Heart of Lakeway, 

the stunning 1,787-acre Rough Hollow 

community literally offers something for everyone. 

Stop by our Welcome Center for some cookies and a 

community map before touring our new models from 

Coventry Homes, Grand Haven Homes and Standard 

Pacific Homes,  as well as our custom homes, custom 

home sites and waterfront villas.

REDEFINING LAKEFRONT LIVING
ONE LIFELONG MEMORY AT A TIME

SEMI-CUSTOM HOMES FROM THE $280’s

CUSTOM HOME SITES FROM THE $110’s

WATERFRONT VILLAS FROM THE $400’s 

CUSTOM HOMES FROM THE $600’s

2010
“BEST OVERALL 
COMMUNITY”

WINNER: 
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News You Can Use

DON'T WANT TO WAIT FOR THE MAIL?
View the current issue of the Circle C Newsletter 

on the 1st day of the month at www.PEELinc.com

Business Classified Ads

Business Classifieds
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $65, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 
512-263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

WEBSTER HANDYMAN SERVICE. Small to Medium 
size jobs around the home or office. I will perform general repair 
projects that you don’t have time to do. Minor plumbing, Minor 
Electrical, Ceiling Fan installation, Garage Door Openers, Small 
Sheetrock repair, Pressure Washing, Arbor/Gazebo/Trellis Kits, 
Storage Bldg. Kits, Cedar Shutters. Interior & Exterior minor 
Carpentry, Misc. Odd jobs.  Your   Circle C Neighbor.  Call 
Ralph after 5pm @  845-9104 or 291-6566. Email rewebster@
austin.rr.com.

Is your child struggling with reading?  
Well-known, multi-sensory, intensive training on a one-to-one 
level can improve reading, spelling, vocabulary, comprehension 
and written composition skills.  Academic Language Therapist 
with extensive experience, Circle C neighbor, phone Lisa for 
information, 512-487-8792.

CLEANING SERVICE- Free estimates.Weekly or bi- 
monthly.Regular service,one time cleans or move ins/out.No 
subcontracting. Excellent references.   Call Marianne at 653-
5955  / maryspicandspan@yahoo.com

Licensed Massage Therapist – Julie Johnson 
- In calls/out calls. Very experienced in multiple modalities. 
Competitive pricing. 587-8662. Certificates for all holidays/
events/thank you available!

Experienced Seamstress and former 
fabric store owner:   SEWING IMPAIRED?    
Located in Circle C.  Offering alterations, hemming, mending, 
as well as sewing on buttons, and uniform patches.   Also hem 
drapes, make pillow covers, and repair quilts.  Call LIZ :  301-
6966

OAK HILL PET SITTING - A customized service with 
reasonable rates.  Your professional neighborhood pet sitter since 
2003 providing free in-home consultations.  Mature, Responsible, 
bonded and insured.  Mid Day Potty Break appointments available.	
512-301-4872. www.oakhillpetsitting.com.

NEED A WILL?   Protect your family with a custom will 
package prepared by a Texas licensed attorney and Circle C 
resident.  $450 for basic will package includes the following 
for both spouses:  Will (including declaration of guardian for 
children), Directive to Physicians, Medical Power of Attorney 
& Durable Power of Attorney.  Call Aimee at 512-750-2370 
or email agordon1110@yahoo.com.

THE HOMEPRO. A professional for your home maintenance, 
repair, or other construction project need. Call us for - carpentry, 
tile, drywall, rotted wood, painting, fences, decks, doors, 
windows and so much more…..we are punch list specialists. 
512-297-6305.

Alteration Specialist: Former Tailor with more 
than 40 years experience.   Men’s, Women’s, and Children’s 
Clothing.   Formal Clothing, Bridal, and Uniforms are a 
specialty.  Fast Quality Service. Conveniently located in Park 
Place in Circle C.  Eloise Cabrera (Beckett and Slaughter area), 
Phone: 512-394-1141.

Professional Austin Maid Service: Get a 
clean start!  Locally owned residential and small office cleaning 
company doing business since 1982.  All crew members bonded 
and insured.  For a free quote call us at 512.490.6633 or go 
online at www.austin-all-maids.com.  

JUST A PENNY: You can run a business classified in the 
Circle C Ranch newsletter and reach all of Circle C for less than 
a penny per home.  Call 512-263-9181 for details.
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Peel, Inc.
512-263-9181

www.PEELinc.com

community newsletters

Effective Advertising, Done Right.
Call today to Reserve your space.

Advertise YOUR business
to YOUR neighbors for
less than 4¢ per home.

cc

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Circle C Ranch Newsletter's 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any 
media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the Circle C Ranch Newsletter 
is exclusively for the private use of the Circle C HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Sudoku
The challenge is to fill every row across, every column down, and every
3x3 box with the digits 1 through 9. Each 1 through 9 digit must appear
only once in each row across, each column down, and each 3x3 box.

© 2007. Feature Exchange

Sudoku

*Solution at www.PEELinc.com
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Peel, Inc.
308 Meadowlark St South
Lakeway, TX 78734
www.PEELinc.com
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call US!288-8088aUStinrepS.comor visit us in escarpment village!


